
  

 Endwell United Methodist Church 
 

  3301 Watson Blvd., Endwell, NY 

            office@endwellumc.org  ~  www.endwellumc.org 
 

       Rev. Mark Kimpland   ~   607-754-5735  

    Mission:  

    To make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation  

           of the world. 

From the Pastor’s heart, 

I take this time to thank you all for being a part of this vital, passionate and inclusive ministry!  With everyone 

sharing their prayers, presence, gifts, service and witness, to their God-given ability, we are changing lives in 

our community and around the world, even during the “dog days of summer!”  For that, I am grateful. 

This month’s worship schedule will highlight the following: 

July 2nd – Sacrament of Holy Communion 

July 9th – Reception of New Members (Tom & Judy Pass, Jill McConnell, Cindy Lake, Sanjay Solomon) 

July 16th – Baptism of Colton Henry Chesko  

                   (Son of Tyler & Lauren Chesko, Grandson of Barry & Kelly Bonitz) 

July 23rd – Witness Sunday – Maria Yacovoni, Graduating Senior from UEHS 

July 30th – Witness Sunday – Susan Newcomb, new member of EUMC 

The month of July will also include a Men’s group gathering (7-1), Doug’s Fish Fry & Bake Sale (7-8), 

Vacation Bible School (July 9-13), Hispanic Ministry launch (7-15), Chicken Bar-B-Q (7-15), and our annual 

National Night Out (August 1st).  

May all we do today, and every day, be done in the spirit of love and collaboration so that we might better be 

equipped to impact and connect with our community.   **You can visit our Endwell UMC You Tube channel 

for my thoughts on this dated, June 11, 2023** 
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Children’s Ministry Mission  

Inspiring children to be rooted in God’s         

love, laugh often, and live like Jesus. 

Children’s Church for kid’s Pre-K -5th grade is held during worship following the children’s 
sermon from 10:20 – 11:00am and will resume in the fall. Children enjoy animated videos, 
snacks, Bible stories, crafts, experiential activities, spiritual practices, and reflection. We 
provide a safe place for children to ask big questions as they wonder about God and his 
love, care and provision.  For more information on children and youth ministries visit us at   
www.rootedateumc.org    

 

2023 

A Big thanks to all our Children’s Church Teachers for their dedication 
throughout this past school year. Each week they provided a fun learning 
experience inspiring kids to be rooted in God’s love, laugh often, and live like 
Jesus. When you see these ladies, please thank them. Julie Roma, Marisa & 
Emilia Pellerito, Ruth Tyneway, Charlotte Moran, Kris & Maria Yacovoni, Tina 
& Emily Snyder, Lacey  

Hero Hotline VBS will be held July 9-13th 6-9pm   Preschool 6-8pm  
Based on Romans 14:19 “So let’s all strive for the things that bring 
peace and the things that build each other up.” Children will enjoy 
Bible stories, music, slip n’ slides, games, crafts, snacks, and science. 
Registration is limited so please register early. If you would like to help  
during this exciting week, please see Lynne. 

Our TWIGS Youth Group Mission is to engage teens in Christian values and 
inspire them to be rooted in God’s love, to laugh often and live like Jesus.  
 

A big thanks to Pastor Sean who led our Jr. High TWIGS youth group this 
past school year. Pastor Sean used his many gifts to share the love of God 
and engaged our youth in various life skills. He will be taking on a new 
ministry at EUMC beginning this fall, visitation for our elderly and shut ins 
and caring for those in our community with emergency needs. Thank You 
Pastor Sean for all you do!  

      TWIGS 
Teens Walking 

In  
Gods Spirit 

All our children and Youth programs will resume in the fall.  
 Have a wonderful and safe summer! 

http://www.rootedateumc.org
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    Welcome to summer!!  As we enjoy the balmy weather our 
thoughts drift to many leisurely pursuits.  That makes it hard to focus on important 
matters but we are managing.  The Trustees with Dave Alexander and Tom 
Scheibner's help are in the final stages of approving the upgraded locks for the 
church.  The preschool will have their own keyless entry system that will make all 
feel safe while the balance of the church will receive upgraded limited access 
keyed locks.  Much of the funding is already in place but we would welcome any 
gifts if you should feel so moved. Hopefully we can proceed quickly and rest easy 
knowing we have safeguarded our building and our church family.  Enjoy your 
summer!! 

 

 

We are presently serving over 200 take out dinners every Monday night!!   The 
area around us is considered  to be in a food desert, resulting in a high demand 
for food.   

We continue to deliver over 40 meals to the homebound!!  Along those home 
bounders,  we not only provide them with a hot meal but we also perform a 
wellness check on them too!! 

Dog and cat food:    We are in need of cat and dog food that can be distributed to 

people receiving Monday night dinners.  A lot of the people receiving dinners 

either have cats or dogs and are in need of food for their animals.  We are looking 

for dry food or cans of food.   Please consider helping us not only feed our 

neighbors, but also their pets. 

 

 

  

 

We are still collecting returnable cans and bottles to 

benefit the TWIGS youth.  Please put all of your glass bottles in 

cardboard boxes.  Do not mix the glass bottles with your cans or 

plastic bottles.  Thank you for your help. 
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MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 

   

     Monday, July 10th 

                       8:30 AM—11:30 AM 

 

Through the Food Bank of the Southern Tier, we are providing over 200 boxes of 

food to families that register with dialing 211.  This is a great  opportunity for our 

Church to provide needed food once a month to many families. 
 

We encourage any Church member to help out and volunteer some of their time 

with this mission project………..it’s good for the SOUL!!!!  

 

VINES FARM SHARE 

**Every Wednesday** 

4:00 PM-6:00 PM 

SIGN UP BY GOING TO-  www.vinesgarden.org 

 
 

On Sunday June 4, the SPRC voted to terminate the employment of Gretchen Burlison as our 

office manager. We want to thank Gretchen for her service during the year that she was with 

us. Thanks also go to Karen Beebe and RoseMarie Schlock for stepping in and covering office 

duties while we searched for a replacement. 

The committee decided to return the position to that of a church secretary, with the financial 

duties being transferred to others. With that in mind, Pastor Mark sent out a request for 

expressions of interest from within the congregation. At a meeting on June 20, the committee 

hired Karen Beebe to fill the position, beginning June 26. The office hours will remain at 9:00 AM 

to !2:00 PM Monday through Friday throughout the summer. We will re-evaluate the position at 

that time to determine if additional hours will be needed. RoseMarie and some members of the 

finance team are assuming the financial duties previously associated with the office manager 

position. 

The SPRC wants to thank everyone for their patience and understanding throughout this process. 

We also encourage you to stop by the office and wish Karen well in her new position. 

One more thing, thank you to everyone who attended the reception for our organist, Carolyn 

Corse, as we celebrated her 20
th
 anniversary with us. She was truly touched by your kind words 

and your attendance.   Congratulations Carolyn! 

         ~ Howard Champlain, Chair 
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  Tuesday, August 1, 2023  

4:00pm - 8:00pm 
______________________________ 

 
 

 

Saturday, August 26 @ Endwell Greens 
10:00am 

    

       July 2          July 9 

           Tom Bushnell                        Dave Alexander 

            Joyce Atherton                       Elsa Bingel           
 

          July 16           July 23 

  Patti Anderson Anita VanWinkle 

           Art Newcomb Dale McGlynn  
 

                     July 30          

                       Steve Johnson & Paula Johnson 

 

 

 EUMC Missions Committee is supporting Pastor Sean in a new 

 ministry of our church.  We are seeing a need for emergency 

 hygiene kits in our community.  We would like to collect items  

 to fill these kits.  Donations can be placed in the bin located in 

 the entrance to the Education Wing. 

Donations of: 
 

 Toothpaste , Toothbrushes , Soap , Shampoo , Deodorant ,  

    Combs & Toilet Paper  

 

If you would rather not shop, financial contributions are welcome.   
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Proceeds to support ongoing  missions & ministry of  

Includes:  

1/2 Chicken, Salt Potatoes 

&  

“Endwell UMC  

Famous Coleslaw” 

Endwell UMC ~ 3301 Watson Blvd. 

$12.00 -Cash 
 

$12.50-Credit 
 

Presale Tickets 

Available in 

Church Office 

12:00pm — Sold Out 
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You're invited to join us for National Night Out (NNO) 2023, an annual community event 
aimed at promoting neighborhood safety and unity. This event is an opportunity to meet 
your neighbors, connect with local law enforcement, and learn about crime prevention in 
your community. The Endwell event has drawn hundreds of people per year to meet 
Police, Fire, and Rescue organizations in the Endwell community.    

This is one of the most significant NNO events in our county and needs your help to make 
it all happen. 

In July we will be looking for people to help for an hour or two to help with setup, 
teardown, handing out food, running the children's games and just being good community 
representatives. 

If you can help please leave your name with the office or email us at 
nno@endwellumc.org. 

Also, invite your friends and family to attend to enjoy music, Karate Demonstrations, Police 
and Fire Demonstrations, Games, food, and much more. 

If you have any questions feel free to contact Will Stafford, Nancy Green, Ken Anderson, or 
Dave Alexander. 

We will always welcome sponsorships that can help defray the cost of the event. 

Thank You, 

The NNO Missions Committee 

mailto:nno@endwellumc.org
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Garden Tour  2023 

Saturday,       July 15      10am-3pm 

 

                                                                        presented by 

Binghamton University Lyceum,  

Preservation Association of the Southern Tier (PAST) 

and United Women of Faith of Central UMC 

9 beautiful gardens in Binghamton & Chenango Bridge 

will be open for touring. Tickets are available at 

  

Central United Methodist  

 

  17 Nanticoke Ave, Endicott starting in June 

  Office hours are Mon-Fri 9am to 2pm 

 Call 607-754-6060 (church office) for information  

or tickets ay be purchased  may be purchased online at 

Lyceum www.lyceum.binghamton.edu 

                                                                    or 

   Preservation Association of the Southern Tier 

     www.pastny,org  

Tickets:  $20 person 
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District Superintendent:  Rev. Bob Kolvick Campbell 

 (Binghamton district@unyumc.org) 

Senior Pastor: Mark D. Kimpland

 (Pastormark@endwellumc.org) 
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Endwell United Methodist Church  
3301 Watson Blvd., Endwell, NY 13760                 

607/754-5735       www.EndwellUMC.org 
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